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EDITORIAL

Dear Readers;

We are happy to be with you, our valued readers, in the last issue of 2024. We will have left behind a successful year and 4 issues with 
this issue. We have included publications from all fields of health. We will be with you again with intense effort and cooperation in 
the upcoming period, and we plan to get one step closer to our goals in the new year with the devoted work of our editorial board 
and referees.

We chose our cover image for this issue from the article titled “A Rare Case: Scrotal Hemangioma” by Coşkun et al.’s. In this article, 
which included MRI images of a 30-year-old male patient, it was stated that there was a testicular mass that had been present since 
birth, that it filled more than half of the left hemiscrotum on physical examination, that it was a painless, externally ecchymotic, 
approximately 10 cm vascular structure with palpation.

Other articles selected for the cover are as follows:

“Identification of CircRNA Complexes Acting on miRNA Sponges within the Exosome in Patients with Alzheimer’s Disease: An In Silico 
Approach” by Kalkan Cakmak et al.,

“Ambulances Under Fire: A Cross-sectional Analysis of Terrorist Attacks on Ambulances and Their Medical Implications” by Kınık et al., 

“Efficacy Comparison of Ibuprofen 400 mg and 800 Mg in the Treatment of Renal Colic: Prospective Randomized Double-blind Clinical 
Study” by Dönmez et al., 

“Evaluation of Toxicity Associated with CAR-T Cell Therapy and Nursing Interventions” by Erdal et al. 

We will be happy to be with you in our new issues in 2025. Writing your articles in good English next year will increase the likelihood of 
acceptance. We will continue our English editing service next year. I would like to thank our new assistant editors and section editors 
who joined us this year, and the new referees who were added to our staff. I would like to thank each one of them individually, stating 
that each of their contributions is very important to us.

Dear scientists and valuable readers, I would like to announce here that we will include one thesis study and/or student study in each 
issue in the new year.

I wish you all the best, until we meet in many new issues…

Kind regards, 

Prof. Dr. Adem AKÇAKAYA
Editor in Chief


